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PUBLIC NOTICE 

 
May 15, 2018 

 

At their May 14, 2018 Council Meeting, the Luray Town Council reviewed the following issues and took 

the following actions. 

 

Under the Consent Agenda Item: 

 

1) Council approved the consent agenda as presented for minutes to the April 9th Council Meeting and 

the April 24th Work Session; the April Financial Report, and the April Accounts Payables. 

 

Under the Public Hearings agenda item: 

 

1) Council conducted a Public Hearing to receive comment on a request from Michelle Walters to 

rezone 58 North Broad Street from Industrial (M-1) District to Business (B-1) District.  Following 

comments from Ms. Walters, Council unanimously approved the rezoning as presented. 

2) Council conducted a Public Hearing to receive comment on a request to approve a Special Use 

Permit from Michelle Walters to operate a child care facility at 58 North Broad Street.  Following 

comments from customers of Ms. Walters, Council unanimously approved the Special Use Permit 

with the conditions as presented. 

3) Council conducted a Public Hearing to receive comment on a request from the Town of Luray to 

approve a Special Use Permit to reconstruct the West Main Street Bridge in the established FEMA 

Floodway.  No comments were received.  Council unanimously approved the Special Use Permit as 

presented. 

4) Council conducted a Public Hearing to receive comment on the proposed FY 2018-2019 Budget.  

No comments were received.  Council will consider adoption of the FY 2018-2019 Budget at their 

May 22nd Special Meeting. 

 

Under the Old Business agenda item: 

 

1) Council discussed options for the Code Amendments regarding Itinerant Merchant, Peddlers, and 

Solicitors.  Discussion will continue at the May 22nd Work Session/Special Meeting. 

 

Under the Updates & Discussion agenda item: 

 

1) Council unanimously adopted the resolution establishing the criteria for Personal Property Tax 

Relief for vehicles. 

 

For more information about the May 14, 2018 Council Meeting, please contact the Town Manager at 

sburke@townofluray.com or (540) 743-5511. 
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